
 

Heritage Caledon Committee Meeting Report 

Monday, February 7, 2022 

9:30 a.m.  

  Electronic Meeting 

 

Chair: J. Crease (remote) 

Vice Chair: B. McKenzie (remote) 

Councillor L. Kiernan (joined remotely at 9:38 a.m.) 

B. Early-Rea (remote) 

D. Janosik-Wronski (remote) 

J. LeForestier (remote) 

V. Mackie (remote) 

D. Paterson (remote) 

J. Payne (remote) 

M. Starr (remote) 

 

Heritage Planner, Strategic Policy Planning: C. Bogdanski (remote) 

Heritage Resource Officer: S. Drummond (remote) 

  Deputy Clerk, Council and Committee Services: J. Lavecchia (remote)  

CALL TO ORDER  

Chair J. Crease called the meeting to order at 9:31 a.m. and conducted Committee attendance.  

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 

None.  
 
Chair J. Crease called upon S. Drummond, Heritage Resource Officer to introduce C. Bogdanski, 
Heritage Planner for the Town of Caledon. Ms. Drummond introduced Ms. Bogdanski and advised 
that she will be working closely with the Committee on a 12 month contract. 
 
C. Bogdanski introduced herself to Members of the Committee.  
 
RECEIPT OF MINUTES  

Heritage Caledon Committee Meeting Report, dated January 10, 2022 

Moved by: B. McKenzie – Second by: D. Janosik-Wronski 

That the January 10, 2022 Heritage Caledon Committee Meeting Report, be received. 

A recorded vote was taken as follows: 

Recorded Vote YES NO CONFLICT ABSENT 
Chair J. Crease X    

B. Early-Rea X    

D. Janosik-Wronski X    

J. LeForestier X    

V. Mackie X    

B. McKenzie X    

D. Paterson X    

J. Payne X    

M. Starr X    

Total 9 0 0 0 
                               Carried. 
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REGULAR BUSINESS 

Staff Report 2022-0047: Recommendation to Remove Property from the Heritage Register 

– 12052 The Gore Road, Ward 4 

Councillor L. Kiernan joined the meeting remotely at 9:38 a.m. 

Moved by: B. McKenzie – Seconded by: J. Payne  

That the listed, non-designated property located at 12052 The Gore Road, Ward 4, be 

removed from the Town of Caledon Heritage Register pursuant to Section 27 of the 

Ontario Heritage Act; and, 

            That the demolition of the structures on the property be permitted. 

A recorded vote was taken as follows: 

Recorded Vote YES NO CONFLICT ABSENT 
Chair J. Crease X    

B. Early-Rea X    

D. Janosik-Wronski X    

J. LeForestier  X   

V. Mackie X    

B. McKenzie X    

D. Paterson X    

J. Payne X    

M. Starr X    

Total 8 1 0 0 
                               Carried. 

Staff Report 2022-0048: Notice of Intention to Designate – 13489 Winston Churchill 

Boulevard, Ward 2 

Councillor L. Kiernan left the meeting at 9:56 a.m. and did not return. 

Moved by: B. McKenzie – Seconded by: D. Janosik-Wronski 

That a Notice of Intention to Designate the property at 13489 Winston Churchill Boulevard 

under Part IV, Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act be issued; and 

That should no objections be received during the mandatory 30-day public objection 

period following publication of the Notice of Intention to Designate, a by-law be enacted 

for the purpose of designating 13489 Winston Churchill Boulevard. 

A recorded vote was taken as follows: 

Recorded Vote YES NO CONFLICT ABSENT 
Chair J. Crease X    

B. Early-Rea X    

D. Janosik-Wronski X    

J. LeForestier X    

V. Mackie X    

B. McKenzie X    

D. Paterson X    

J. Payne X    

M. Starr X    

Total 9 0 0 0 
                               Carried. 

Staff Report 2022-0042: Recommendation to Rename Bolton Mill Park, Ward 5 
 
Moved by: D. Janosik-Wronski – Seconded by: J. Payne  
 

That ‘Bolton Mill Park’ be renamed ‘George Bolton Park’ in commemoration of George Bolton for 

his historical role in being the original mill owner and founder of the Village of Bolton. 
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A recorded vote was taken as follows: 

Recorded Vote YES NO CONFLICT ABSENT 
Chair J. Crease X    

B. Early-Rea X    

D. Janosik-Wronski X    

J. LeForestier X    

V. Mackie X    

B. McKenzie X    

D. Paterson X    

J. Payne X    

M. Starr X    

Total 9 0 0 0 
                               Carried. 

UPDATES    

Heritage Caledon Research Subcommittee 

 a) Village Bicentennial Project Update 

V. Mackie informed the Committee that the Research Subcommittee is working on the 

draft plaque for the village of Cheltenham. She advised that the plaques for the villages of 

Caledon East and Bolton are complete. She concluded the update noting that the plaques 

for the villages of Alton, Caledon Village and Campbells Cross are still to be completed. 

B. Early-Rea advised the Committee that the plaque for the village of Sandhill is still to 

be completed. 

Chair J. Crease informed the Committee of the upcoming bicentennial dates for 2022. 

She noted that the bicentennial for Caledon East is scheduled to take place on May 7th, 

Bolton is scheduled to take place on June 4th and 5th and Cheltenham to be confirmed 

in July. 

b) Village Walking Tour Update  

B. McKenzie informed the Committee that the Town of Caledon launched a Tourism 

webpage. She advised that the webpage includes information on the walking tours. Ms. 

McKenzie raised concerns regarding the limited access to information on the webpage via 

search engines and the errors on the banner page.  Concerns will be shared with Town 

staff, with the suggestion that staff consult the committee on future website updates. 

Heritage Resource Officer 

a) 2022 Heritage Caledon Committee Budget  

S. Drummond informed the Committee that the 2022 Committee Budget for their expenses 

is a total of $5000.00. She highlighted that for Committee Events, there is a cumulative 

budget of $35,000.00 to host the seven bicentennials in 2022. She highlighted that the 

cumulative budget includes carryover amounts from 2020 and 2021. 

ADJOURNMENT 
 
On a verbal motion by B. McKenzie,  the meeting adjourned at 10:16 a.m. 
 

 

 

 


